White Oak Township Regular Board Meeting
July 9, 2012

The White Oak Township regular board meeting was called to order by Supervisor Dorwin Marshall at 7:29 p.m. on Monday, July 9, 2012.  Roll call as follows:  Supervisor Dorwin Marshall, Treasurer Mary Joan McArthur, Deputy Treasurer Aaron Graf, Clerk Leela Vernon, Trustee Todd Baker, Trustee Diane Graf, Zoning Administrator Kenneth Chamberlain, Richard Morrison, Carol Brimhall, Randy Clean and Carla Clos from the Ingham County Drain Commissioners office.  The invocation was given by Trustee Graf.  
Carol Brimhall took the floor.  She was concerned about the fact that the signing of the contract was done in private.  She was informed that we voted to sign the contract at a public meeting, therefore it was legal for us to sign the contract without members of the public present.  Some of her other concerns where that there was staking dome prior to the acceptance of the contract.  She was also concerned about the soil samples that were to be done on the property owned by the township.  She wanted it put on record that she was strongly opposed to the signing of the contract with Enbridge.

A motion was made by Trustee Baker, seconded by Trustee Graf to approve the minutes of the June 9, 2012 regular Board meeting.  Motion Carried.

A motion was made by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Baker to accept the treasurer’s report and printed and placed on file.  Motion Carried.  CD #83163 will mature on 7-12-12 and 83277 will mature on 8-12-2012.  A motion was made by Trustee Baker, seconded by Trustee Graf to put the funds from both of those CD’s into the Flagstar bank at .75% for 18 months.  Motion Carried.  Treasurer McArthur asked the board if she could have Deputy Treasurer Graf work Saturday’s during tax collection time.  There were no objections.      

Carla Clos from the Ingham County Drain Commissioners office took the floor to update us on the status of the Kalamink Creek project that was finished at the end of June.  The project came in approximately $400,000 under the estimated cost which should help reduce the drain assessment for 2012.  Carla said she would get the numbers to Supervisor Marshall in the next couple of weeks.
A motion was made by Clerk Vernon, seconded by Trustee Baker to appoint Carole Oesterle as the Election Chairperson for the August 7 primary election.  Motion carried.
Ken Chamberlain gave us the zoning updates.

A motion was made by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Baker to have Signs on the Spot install signs on the water faucets in the park stating that the water in unfit to drink.  Total bill will be approximately $58.00.  Motion carried.  

Randy Clear took the floor to give us an update and completion time for his pond/excavation project at the corner of Brogan and Swan Roads.  He has been waiting for rain and power to finish his project but he stated that he is almost finished.  He is planning to plant a row of pine trees on his property for privacy between his property and Mr. Feldman’s property and when they mature enough he will remove the berm.  

A motion was made by Trustee Baker, seconded by Trustee Graf to pay the bills as presented.  Motion carried.

Meeting adjourned at 9:23 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted, 

Leela A. Vernon, Clerk

